
 

 

Minutes of the Daviess County Commission 

June 11, 2025 
 

 
The Honorable Daviess County Commission met on Wednesday, June 11, 2025, at 8:00 a.m. Jim 
Ruse, Presiding Commissioner, called the meeting to order. David Cox, 1st District, and Wayne 
Uthe, 2nd District, are present.   
 
The Commission approved last week’s minutes and invoices 
 
James Lewis, Road and Bridge Supervisor, updated the Commission on the projects they have been 
working on since last Wednesday. The crew sprayed around the barn and put running boards on a 
bridge on Grate Avenue in Grand River Township. 
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
 
The Mini-split expansion project is still in the planning phase; no update at this time.  
 
The Commission discussed the request to have Road and Bridge remove the old Boy Scout trailer 
and haul it to the dump. The Commission decided it would be best to have a scraper come pick up 
the trailer.  
 
BRIDGES: 
 
BRO 40 Pre-Construction Meeting, 9:30 am: 
In attendance were: The Commission, Rachel Taylor, County Clerk, Shannon Howe and Marly 
Weatherford, Howe Company, Jose Rodriquez and Craig Elmore, MoDOT, and Michael Sattman, MS 
Contracting. MS Contracting had already won the low bid of $662,620.10. The bridge replacement 
is expected to begin in July and be completed in October.  
 
NEW BUSINESS: 
 
Lacey Corwin, Collector, met with the Commission to update on the senior tax credit. Lacey went 
over a couple of applications with unique circumstances, getting guidance from the Commission.  
 
Randy Garett, Harrison County PWSD #2, met with the Commission to update on future projects. 
 
Rachel Taylor, County Clerk, presented her Human Resources Certificate of Training for 2025. 
 
MoDOT confirmed Major Avenue is on the CART map for Marion, Union, and Jackson Townships. 
 
Dalinuel Howard, McBride, Lock, and Associates Senior Auditor, met with the Commission for the 
final exit interview. Dalinuel talked about a few discussion topics. The final report will be submitted 
to the County as soon as next month.  
 
All Courthouse employees met over the lunch hour and participated in an active threat training. 
 
Shad Mort, landowner, met with the Commission to discuss issues on Vista Avenue in Sheridan 
Township. 
 
 The meeting was adjourned at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Approved:  
                                                                                                                                             
________________________                 _________________________                _________________________ 

Presiding Commissioner    1st District Commissioner      2nd District Commissioner 
 
Attest:  
   ____________________________  Date __________________ 

 County Clerk                  802 


